
Tuesday, 5 November 2024

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A special welcome to our new students and families 
who have joined us since our last newsletter. 
Kōwhai welcomes Ishana and Jeremy who join 
their older siblings at school. We hope you have 
all enjoyed your start to school and feel very much 
at home here. We are also delighted to welcome 
Sarah Gilmour back to Room 12 following her time 
on parental leave.
Celebration of People and Culture Festival

After the great success of this celebration last year, 
we are very pleased to offer a similar experience 
for our students and staff this year. It will be held 
on Thursday 14 November, to coincide with the 
United Nations’ International Day of Tolerance. This 
special day affirms the appreciation and respect 
for the great diversity of our world’s culture, forms 
of expression and ways of being human. 

Thanks to generous support from members of our 
various ethnic groups, all students will experience 
three sessions of history, culture, arts, games and 
cuisine. We will be starting and ending the day in 
the Church, with opening and closing ceremonies 
where you are most welcome to join us and share 
in the fun. 

One of our Board members, Joey Domdom, will 
be taking 3 sessions in the Rata Area to support 
their current learning about immigration to New 
Zealand. He will be talking about the Ministry 
of Education’s Learning Hub initiative that links 
schools and families, particularly migrant families. 
For any of our families who may be interested in 
hearing about this initiative, please join for one of 
these sessions - 11am, 11.45am or 1.30pm. 

Attendance

No doubt, you will have heard the increasing 
concerns expressed by the Government about 
the poor attendance levels of students across 
New Zealand and the long term implications this 
may have on their learning and future life choices. 
The Government’s target is for 80% of students to 
attend school more than 90% of the time.  

One way we could support one another with this 
is if you also monitor the attendance levels of your 

children. It may come as a surprise just how quickly 
the days of absence add up across a term and 
year. You can do this through the parent portal. 
Simply click on ‘Report an Absence’ and in the top 
left hand corner you will see the percentage of 
time your child has been absent from school for 
the year to date. 

Last week’s Teacher Only Day 

Our teachers valued the opportunity this day 
provided to spend time unpacking the new 
learning areas of  English, and Mathematics and 
Statistics. The Ministry of Education has allocated 
a further two days, now known as ‘Curriculum 
Days’ for schools to use during 2025. We are 
most likely to take them during Terms One and 
Two and will have those dates confirmed for you 
by the end of this year.

Thanks to our PTA

We are extremely grateful for all the hard work 
from a small group of very dedicated and talented 
people who organise fun and fundraising events 
for our students and school community. Over 
these last six years we’ve had significant building 
improvements throughout the school, including 
the purchase of new classroom furniture. All 
visitors to the school comment very positively on 
this. 

It is time to turn our attention once more to our 
playground spaces. This is where fundraising 
events and grant applications are essential as it 
is only through these ventures that we can make 
these improvements. Currently we are drawing 
up a staged approach to upgrade the court areas, 
cricket net area, astroturf and junior playground. 
It will take some time and involve plenty of 
consultation with our student community, but 
won’t it be well worth it!

Please look out for any of our PTA initiatives and 
support them wherever you can. Many thanks.

Kay Tester
Principal
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Rātā Camp 2024! 

War Memorial Library Visits

Nikau students are visiting the public Library this term. Rooms 9 and 11 have already been and Rooms 8 
and 10 will visit next week, on Wednesday 13 November.

It is such a joy to be able to explore our local area and utilise the great community expertise and resources 
that are at our doorstep. The librarians are always willing to share their love of literacy and reading with 
the students. It is also a chance to work with others to enhance our learning, this term the librarians have 
supported us with learning about sculpture.

Music Time! 

Pōhutukawa students are busy working on our universal concept 
of ‘Exploration’ through the medium of music. In music they are 
exploring the use of their body as a percussion instrument. 

The children have been learning about dynamics, beat and rhythm. 
They are also creating and performing body percussion routines 
with each other. 

Alongside this, they are enjoying the opportunity to not only be 
creative but also use body percussion techniques to play some well 
known songs, We Will Rock You and Ghostbusters are favourites!

Kōwhai Athletics! 

Our Kōwhai area has been taking part in a fun Athletics rotation, practising many skills like using a 
vortex, quoits, sack races, balancing, using hurdles, running relays and more! 

The children have thoroughly enjoyed these activities and will continue to do so over the next few 
weeks.

“I like jumping over the hurdles because it is easy. The bigger ones are a little bit harder.” Aisa 

“I love doing the vortex and I can through it super far.” Will

“I threw the vortex really far and I tried to beat Miss Tweedie.” Baxter

“I love jumping in the sack races because I can jump really high and not fall over.” Noah

SPORTS NEWS

Wednesday 6 November

Class photos

Friday 8 November

Portrait and sibling photos

Wednesday 13 November

Board Meeting, 7pm

Thursday 14 November

Cultural Day 

Sunday 24 November

PTA fundraiser - Rainbow Run, 1-4pm 
Memorial Park, Petone 

Tuesday 26 November

PTA meeting, 7pm

Events

PTA NEWS

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference.  
Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Term 3 Congratulations

We need to acknowledge 3 teams who won their various sports 
in Term 3. 

Year 5/6 Waterpolo Wheke won the A grade and returned a 
trophy we first won in 2023 to our cabinet. Well done to Leela, 
John, Paul, Adam, Arlo, George, Lexie and Joel, plus their 
coach Kylie and manager Kelly Cassidy.

Miniball again saw a victory for our Year 5/6 Korimako in the 
A Grade Pool 1, with winning play from Chanelle, Paul, John, 
Carter, Angus, Billy, Noah, Nathaniel and Conor, with their 
coach Garrie, and manager Freya Coote. This team also won 
this grade in Term 2.

Term 4 sport is off to a great start. 
Our junior netball teams have begun their weekly games and all our touch 
teams are also enjoying games which started last week.
Classes in Year 4 and up have been learning about the different running, 
jumping and throwing events in athletics and we had a very successful and 
fun athletics day at the Hutt Recreation Ground last Thursday.
We would like to say a big thank you to our parent volunteers and the 
helpers from Sacred Heart College, without you this would not have been 
possible.

Do come and check out our trophy display with these trophies added to the Year 7/8 Water Polo trophy from Term 2.

KURA AHUREA

PTA Committee

The PTA committee had their AGM this week. Election of roles are confirmed as follows: President - Rewa Mahoney, 
Secretary - Louisa Turner and Treasurer - Steve Giborees. 

Thanks for the support for this coming year.
Have you joined the PTA Facebook 
group yet? Stay up-to-date with 
school community events by joining f

Uniform - Term 4
A reminder that sun hats are compulsory in Term 4. Slouch hat (Yrs 1-4) $12, bucket hat (Yrs 1-8) $12 and cap (Yrs 5-8) 
$10. These can be purchased from the school office or the uniform shop (on Wednesday afternoons).

As we switch into summer uniform, girls have the option of wearing the summer dress.

We have noticed that long white socks, black leggings and coloured hair accessories have started to creep in. A 
reminder that these are not part of our school uniform. Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure on our school 
website.

Borrowed uniform
If your child has borrowed uniform from the office, please ensure that it is washed and returned. 

Our stock is now extremely low and we may not be able to lend out any more uniform. Extra underwear in your child’s 
school bag if needed, would also be most helpful.

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

All Saints’ Day Mass 
Last Friday we celebrated All Saints’ Day with a lovely whole school Mass. 
This was our last whole school Mass for the year and it coincided with us also 
saying a fond farewell to Father Uili who is leaving our Parish to continue his 
Mission in Australia. 
Those who attended the mass commented on how beautiful the singing was. 
Huge thanks to all those staff who work so hard to help our students 
participate in our school mass and make it an enjoyable experience for all.

Family Mass
The Ss Peter & Paul Parish Liturgy Team welcomes everyone to a Family Mass 
to be held at the 9am Mass on Sunday 1 December. Here at school we will be 
practising two of the songs that will be sung during the Mass.

Kia ora koe, kia manaakitia ai koe e te Atua
Janine O’Styke

Director of Religious Studies

Nativity Play - Christmas Eve
This year there will be a nativity play at the Childrens’ Christmas Eve 6:30pm 
Mass at Sts Peter and Paul Church.
If your child would like to take part, please contact Rosie Bignall at
rosiespell2@hotmail.com

At camp we did seven amazing activities. The challenge course, big swing, crate stacking, archery, outdoor 
cooking, nightline and abseiling. At camp we learnt many different things like working as a team, how to stay 
safe outdoors, responsibility and integrity. Camp also gave the opportunity to spend time with friends and 
other classmates and get to know them better. All the instructors were really nice and kind. I really enjoyed 
the experience and would love to go to camp again. Amelia 

My adventures at Camp 2024 were astonishing. Camp for me was so fun and exciting because I got to spend 
time with my friends, do many activities and take in the scenery. During camp we got to do many activities for 
instance; archery, outdoor cooking and big swing. The cabins were amazing, it was really warm and I got to 
snuggle up in my sleeping bag. Neziah 

My experience during Camp 2024 was sensational! My top 2 highlights were spending time with my friends 
and giving all the activities a go. LeAniva

We would like to give a big thank you to all the amazing parents - Aaron, Martina, Tanya, Sean, Barbara & 
Raniah for helping and making camp fun and exciting. 

We appreciate everyone who took time off work and away from family to give us an awesome and safe camp 
experience. Thank you very much. 

It is springtime in our school Te Māra Kai. Groups of children have been working with Cyril to harvest some of our 
winter crops and tidy up the garden beds ready for new planting. 

Last week, we were able to deliver bags of silverbeet and broccoli to our local food bank. 

Our school compost system is well under way with children contributing food scraps from their lunch boxes. We 
have also started our worm farm and hope to use the worm casting and liquid, known as worm tea, in our school 
garden, as they are excellent fertilisers. 

In the Kōwhai area, Cyril has been working with the students on planting flower seeds. The seedlings will then be 
planted around the school and added to our lovely flower gardens. 

It is wonderful to see the children engaged in these various activities and learning so much about being kaitiaki 
(stewards) of our school environment.

TE MĀRĀ KAI

On Wednesday 23 October, Rātā went to Camp Kaitoke. We stayed 2 nights and did so many awesome 
activities. Some of our favourite activities were; the giant swing, the crate stack, archery and the nightline. 
The food that they served was really delicious, especially the burgers! We learnt so many valuable lessons, 
like how to communicate and work together, how to stay safe outdoors, be responsible, and have good time 
management skills. I really enjoyed this experience and would love to experience it again. It has to be one of 
the best experiences of the year. Charlotte

“I learnt that art can be more than just drawings. These two ladies showed us sculptures out of sand and we got to 
build our own using cardboard. I enjoyed that we could randomly make whatever we wanted and my group got to 
make four different sculptures.” Stella 

“I really liked making my own bird and then we all made a giant birdhouse together. We had to use all the different 
pieces the lady gave us. We coloured them too so they would be very different.” Zayla

“I liked the dinosaur I made. It was really cool with spikes on it and different colours.” Xavier

Zone Athletics
After such a successful day at Hutt Rec on Thursday 31 October, we move onto 
the Zone event. The following students will represent the school on Tuesday 
12 November;

Carter, Paul, Billy, John, Noah, Reagan, Angus, Declan, Sophie, Chanelle, Sara, 
Gabrielle, Joanna, Ivory, Ciara, Ataliyah, Emily, Aastha, Night, Maaz, Jaxon, Jax, 
Adam, Frankie, Kloie, Norah, Renata, Agnes, Layla, Arlo, Lenora, Lucas, Cici, 
Ronan, Felipe, Hudson, Jack, Lucy, Izzy, Jalayne, Indy, Apaula, Gabby, Abby, 
Johnny, Hewan, Jirah, Milan and Ivana. 

Interzone
Year 7/8 automatically move to the Interzone event on Tuesday 19 November.

Our team at that event will be; Nadia, Georgie, Charli, Sophia, Olivia, Ceylon, Milly, Emily, Vethmi, Iylah, Ellie, Charlotte, 
Arianna, Izzy, Katsi, Carlie and Kaylee.

Congratulations to all of these athletes who had demanding qualifying standards to reach or better.

The third victorious team was our Year 3/4 Tiniball team Kiwi 
who won A Grade Pool 1 in their competition. Congratulations 
to Leo, Johnny, Ronan, Hudson, Felipe and Roman, with well 
done to coach Trent Wilson and manager Maria Ropati.

Back L-R: Johnny, Ronan, Roman

Front L-R: Felipe, Leo, Hudson
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